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Meeting - Monday 24th February 2014
Present
Chairman -             Peter Seager
Vice Chairman -    Angela Holt
Secretary -              Carol Foley
Members -  
George Davis, Beverley Montgomery, Margaret Seager, Andrew Pelling, 
Mrs M Azim, Jacqueline Dickinson, Penny Becket, Barbara Stelling and  Peggy Nye  
Apologies - Margaret Menezes, Terry Dobson and Norman Till.
Practice  -  
Dr McCrea  - Senior Partner
Dr Bansoodeb – GP Registrar
Carol King - Deputy General Manager

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted
Matters Arising – The presentation on diabetes will take place on 10th April by Dr Farooq and the Nurse team. A green sheet with details for this presentation was circulated. We shall report on this at the next PPG meeting before asking for your views on the way forward, perhaps considering presentations on heart conditions, dementia, epilepsy and depression. There are of course other people organising similar sorts of lectures/talks and there is no point in duplication; so we should probably latch onto to them and of course allow others to attend any presentations we arrange.
* A small competition was held among staff and families for a new practice logo which was won by the nephew of one of the doctors. The new logo will feature in the updated practice booklet when the current supply has run out.
* It was commented that the notice boards in the surgery were really very informative.
National Association for the Patients Participation Groups
The Chairman said that we are now registered members. There is a substantial information pack which is interesting if somewhat longwinded. It was drawn up by someone who wanted to cover every conceivable angle including having members of the PPG sitting on internal practice meetings. There are some interesting suggestions, however. For example, an organisation called Intercare - Medical Aid for Africa collects unused but in date medication for transmission to medical centres in Africa. Otherwise unused medication has to be disposed of. The website is www.intercare.org.uk which gives all the details. Much of the health care in many parts of Africa, especially in rural areas, is very good but critically lacking in funds to obtain medication. Dr McCrea suggested that perhaps Intercare could come and give a talk at the surgery. He also wondered whether it would be worth contacting other surgeries to see if they would be prepared to join ECMC in donating suitable in-date medication to be amalgamated and sent/collected as a large order. 
Next action by the group -  (Fundraising)
Some PPG groups are trying to identify pieces of equipment useful to the surgery but not considered crucial or indeed available within their budgets. 
For example there is a set of goggles manufactured in America which enable the wearer to see veins more clearly when taking blood samples. Dr McCrea has obtained some information and considers that they would be useful. By a relatively small fundraising effort, a set of these goggles could be bought for the practice
Advertising the East Croydon Patients Link ( ECPL )
The Chairman and Secretary have looked at the possibility of producing a small slip of paper, perhaps for attachment to repeat prescriptions, documentation issued to new registered patients and/or appointment cards, which would advertise the existence of the PPG with a view of attracting more members to the group. The meeting felt the sample passed round could be in a larger print, but was well received. However it may be too time consuming for the staff to put into practice.
Many practices have a significant virtual membership but, like us, most find it difficult to attract active members. 
Any other business
The reception area is to be redesigned and plans will be displayed when finalised. Patients and members of the PPG will be able to make any comments or suggestions they wish. The practice is considering ‘glazing in’ the receptionists desk (like bank cashiers) since it was felt this would  improve confidentiality for patients and provide better security for the reception staff. This proposal did not meet with unanimous approval but comments will obviously be welcomed by the practice when the plans are available.
Criticisms have been levelled at the surgery's reception staff on the review section of the NHS choices website. The General Manager replies to these comments and Carol, as the Line Manager of the Reception Team, endeavours to rectify any problems wherever possible. It was pointed out that all patients can easily leave their own comments, whether favourable or critical, on the NHS choices website.
* A discussion took place as to whether patients should opt out of having their medical records on the national data base, as no notification is sent confirming this. It is up to each individual to make their own decision and advise the practice accordingly.
* Dr McCrea suggested that a box inviting patients to comment and make suggestions could be placed on reception All present thought this a good idea.

PPG - AGM
Thursday 5th June at 7pm is the date that has been suggested for the AGM.
The next meeting of the PPG will be Thursday 24th April at 6pm.
The meeting closed at 2.30pm.
